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Dear Parents,
Whether you are young or old, it is always important to be respectful towards others. This week we encouraged the learners to show respect by being kind and considerate to each other and their teachers. To many, respect is about being helpful, understanding and polite towards everyone. The learners also learnt the importance of respecting themselves by facing challenges with a positive attitude and taking care of their mind and body. Remember to always treat others as you would like them to treat you.
Grade 12 fundraising – SPUR June 26th : Have you booked your table for dinner yet?
San Migual Spur Westcoast Village has kindly given permission for our matrics to raise funds via their restaurant on the evening of June 26th. Funds will be raised on commission and or tips earned. They will be at the Spur from 6pm until 9pm and you can phone 021 554 5492 to reserve a table. All proceeds will go towards their Matric Dance fund. Please help us and support our matrics, we hope we will be able to witness the concept of ‘paying it forward’ in action since all learners end up having to fund raise for a matric dance and all learners in grades 1 to 11 will have to go through the same process of raising funds. Our Matrics of 2018 hope that they can count on your support.
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STAR OF THE WEEK:
Well done to our stars.  We are very proud of you!
Grade R
Ululo Nene

           Grade 4
Wyatt Moore 
Grade 1
Aqhamile Bonongo

Grade 6        Olona Nene
Grade 2
Rizia De Carvalho


Grade 3
Sinelizwi Bonongo 
PSYCH-K ® Balances now being offered at Riverside College:

As a parent, we sometimes feel quite helpless when having to help our children manage the struggles and stresses of being a teenager. We can see and recognize the potential that they have and often times we find out that they cannot see it for themselves. 

They do not believe in their own beauty, their personal power or their ability to achieve so much more. Add to that the pressures of modern life and social media and you realise that the issue at hand needs a delicate approach. Life today is a far cry from when we were growing up. 

Also, in the process of trying to cope with all the stresses some children develop a form of anxiety or depression which in turn creates a limiting belief, especially in stressful times such as exams. This is where PSYCH-K® balances may make a big difference and shift things that a learner may have struggled with for quite some time.

We have trained PSYCH-K® Master facilitators at Riverside College who are available to assist learners that are currently struggling with learning disabilities, exam stress, anxiety and or depression. Through a series of balances these limiting beliefs can be addressed, not only for learners but also their parents.

Interested parents may contact Mr. Dave Swart via the school office or e-mail daveswart@riversidecollege.co.za for further information or to book an appointment.

BOREHOLE PROGRESS:

The new borehole that is needed for our new campus was drilled on the 17th & 18th of May and we were fortunate to get water at a depth of 61 meters. At last check we were getting approximately 4000L per hour, the drilling company will be completing the yield testing next week and then we should be able to have a final idea of how much water is available to use. The plan with the borehole is to use the water not only for the building project but also, once the new campus is complete, to use it for the flushing of toilets and irrigation. We will keep you posted on the outcome of the yield test.

New Campus Information morning for current Riverside College parents:
Thank you so much for your continued support and unwavering belief in the building project. We realise that there are times that we over look our current parents because we think that they automatically know what is happening next.  To keep you all up to date with all the developments and progress that has been made over the last few months, we would like you to join us for an information session on 9th of June at 9:30am. Join us for a cup of coffee and bring along your questions and concerns and lets all get onto the same page because it is happening, and it is happening fast!!


NEWS FROM THE GRADE 1 CLASS
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Many say that the best way to learn is by doing and that’s exactly what the Grade 1 class has been up to this week. The Grade 1 class has been doing a few fun and practical activities that will help them prepare for their upcoming assessments. Learning doesn’t have to be boring and in the Grade 1 class there is always something new and exciting happening. 
LIBRARY
There will be no more library visits for Term 2. Please return outstanding books, if not done yet, to Edgemead Library, to avoid fines. 
SCHOOL UNIFORM

All items of the school uniform must be clearly marked with the student’s name and surname. There are far too many items of clothing that have been handed into lost property without a name. The onus is on the students to look after their things. Teachers will not be held responsible to look for lost items of clothing. 
IMPORTANT DATES: 

* Friday 01 June: Foundation and Intermediate Phase extra murals ends

* Monday 04 June: Intermediate Phase exams start and school finishes at 13:00 for Grade 1-6 
* Thursday 14 June: Gr 3 outing to the Fire Station 

* Saturday 16 June: Youth Day
* Monday 18 June: Intermediate Phase exams end 

* Monday 18 June: Gr1-2 outing to the Ostrich Ranch 

* Tuesday 19 June: Intermediate Phase outing to the Science Museum 

* Thursday 21 June: School close for learners 
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BRAINTEASER 
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Brain teaser answer: #17: 11 cartons and 96 boxes  SHAPE  \* MERGEFORMAT 



EXAMINATION TIMETABLE
Please note that children must provide a valid doctor’s note should they be absent during the formal assessments and exams. 
	DATE
	EXAM

	Monday 04 June 2018 
	Afrikaans: Language and Comprehension

	Tuesday 05 June 2018 
	Mathematics Paper 1

	 Wednesday 06 June 2018 
	English: Creative writing 
PSW

	Thursday 07 June 2018
	Afrikaans: Creative writing 

Visual Arts

	Friday 08 June 2018 
	Geography

	Monday 11 June 2018
	History

	Tuesday 12 June 2018
	Mathematics paper 2 (Problem Solving)

	 Wednesday 13 June 2018
	English: Language and Comprehension

	Thursday 14 June 2018
	No Exam - EID

	Friday 15 June 2018
	No Exam - EID

	Monday 18 June 2018
	Natural Science and Technology


A note from the vice principal, Madelein Luttig
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One of the most important things, for kids to know is that courage doesn’t always feel like courage. Courage isn’t about something magical that happens inside us to make us ‘not scared’. It’s about something magical that happens inside us to make us push through fear, self-doubt, anxiety, and do the things that feel hard or frightening. You don’t always see the effects of it straight away. Courage might mean being kind to the new kid in class, trying something new or speaking up for something they believe in. We can encourage our kids to build courage by giving them permission for imperfection as every experience gives additional information and new wisdom. Be an example to our kids, talk to them about the times you have felt nervous. Talk to them about the times you have pushed through fear, exhaustion, sadness and anger. Let them feel that the brave in you, is in them too. 
I have the privilege to talk to our older primary school learners on a weekly basis. I see and hear how they are navigating this world around them and so many of them are brave and courage’s in many aspects of their young lives. Let’s continue to nurture these ideas in them. As we all need courage to study and write exams! 
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Enjoy your weekend.

Primary School Staff
Happy Birthday!


A very happy birthday to the following learners and members of staff who celebrated their birthdays this week





29 May 			Misha Weber				          Grade 1


30 May                                Aunty Kaylee


1 June                                Tiaan Du Preez                                      Grade 4

















	























Brainteaser: #19


If you were running in a race and you passed the person in 2nd place, what place


 would you be in now?











NEWSLETTER #19 1 JUNE 18 JNRS


